F E N W I C K 555 California Street 415.875.2300
12th Floor Fenwick.com

San Francisco, CA 94104

Todd R. Gregorian
tgregorian@fenwick.com | 415.875.2402

January 19, 2022

Clerk of the Court

Supreme Court of the United States
One First Street, NE

Washington, DC 20543

Re: Persephone Johnson Shon v. Bogdan Radu
S. Ct. No. 21-825

Dear Clerk of the Court:

The petition for writ of certiorari in the above-captioned case was filed on

November 29, 2021 and placed on the docket on December 3, 2021. Mr. Radu waived the
right to file a response to the petition for a writ of certiorari. The Court nevertheless has
directed our office to request that a response be filed. The response is due on or before
February 10, 2022.

Pursuant to Rule 30.4, we respectfully request an extension of time to and including
March 28, 2022, within which to file Mr. Radu’s response.

This extension is requested to complete preparation of the Response, which was delayed
because of the heavy press of earlier assigned cases to the attorneys handling this matter.

Sincerely,

FENWICK & WEST LLP
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Todd R. Gregorian
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